MINUTES OF THE FEDERATION COMMITTEE MEETING 

HELD 22 November 2010
Committee Members

Present:
John Burns (Chair) Carol Downie, Tracey Llewellyn (Secretary), Steve Lucas (Treasurer) and Helen Touray (Publicity Officer)
1) Apologies

Bev Anderson was unable to attend and had sent her apologies.

2) Matters Arising
5.2 (30 April) - Steve confirmed that the 2009/10 levy was (finally) received.
5 (2 July) - The discussion began with John asking if anyone has actually asked for reimbursement of telephone expenses. Steve advised that he has paid approximately three people on their request but that, generally, it seems to him that most people use their own telephones. The issues of trust and personal usage of a phone was discussed, as was the administrative burden of dealing with claims for topping up of the phones. It was agreed that where a SR does request a mobile phone to use to meet their duties, one would be purchased on a pay-as-you-go basis. However, mobile phones would not be offered as a matter of course.
3) Waste Removal at Weald
John confirmed that a decision had been made about booking the skip/s for Weald, despite the fact that the costs appeared higher than would normally be expected. It was stressed that the skip hire represents a one off amnesty at Weald and that use of the Federation funds in this way in no way sets a precedent for the future.
It was agreed that the Federation must press Matt Hewes to ensure that rubbish clearance is carried out all of the sites, which does not appear to be case currently even with the new maintenance staff in situ.
4) Policy Decision on Plot Sizes

Mr Modsby at Weald has raised the issue with the Federation of the size of plots that are currently being let by the Council. He claims to have taken legal advice and states that the maximum size is 1000 sq m but the plots being let currently are only 5 rods. The Committee discussed what Mr Modsby’s motives might be for his enquiry and, also, what the ideal size is, agreeing that a 5 rod plot really is insufficient to meet the needs of the average family. It was agreed that the Federation would support a maximum size of 500 sq m i.e. 20 rods or two full size plots for as long as the demand is there with people on the waiting list.
5) Site Representative Training
Steve reported that the first session had been good, if not a little wet, and that the next session is on Sunday 5 December at the Pankhurst Haven. An email will be sent very shortly to the Site Reps with details of the venue etc.
There was discussion about training material, especially bearing in mind that the £3k is still available from the Lottery Fund, arising from the joint application with the Food Partnership for the funds. Steve recalled a conversation he had had with Helen Gibbs when she gave an excellent monologue on the allotment gardener’s year, a sort of calendar of cyclical events on the allotment. The idea of recording Helen speaking about this and subsequently creating a DVD as a learning platform was discussed e.g. it could be used at Seedy Sunday however, it was agreed to first clarify the parameters for the use of the funds before making any further decisions.

Action: TL to send out the email to Site Reps about the training on 5 December and CD to clarify the parameters for the use of the Lottery Fund money
6) The Federation Newsletter
It was noted that work had not begun on the Newsletter yet but that it should be smaller this year, it should be easier to carry out the stuffing/mailing exercise and that proper distribution must be ensured i.e. no-one wants a repeat of the disastrous inconsistent mailing which took place last time. There was discussion about the content and it was agreed to include:
· A high profile focus on the new Council maintenance team with photos and maybe interviews with them

· Site Representative training and plot inspections

· A format based around the Constitution

Please see 11) below regarding a meeting to progress both the Newsletter and the review of the Constitution.

7) Development Fund
Apart from the request for the skips at Weald, only one other application has been received and that is again from Weald for new fencing around the Hut, with the estimate for the work form RJ Meakers being £4k. Whilst it is appreciated by Weald that the Federation cannot meet the cost of the entire job, an application was made for a contribution.

Discussion took place as to how much might be approved but the problem identified was that of the Hut not being for the benefit of all at Weald because not everyone is a member of the Weald association. More generally, the issue of the development fund not being fully utilised was discussed and it was agreed that an email should be sent to all SR’s encouraging them to make applications for funds in order to ensure that the monies available are used.
It was agreed to approve an interim payment of £750 for the Weald Hut fencing project but with the potential for more funding to follow, after a discussion has been held with the Weald SR’s about the use of the Hut for the use of the Hove Horticultural Society.
Action: SL to provide TL with details of development fund applications and then TL to draft an email to the SR’s, encouraging use of the funds available

8) Expenses
Tracey received £5 for travel expenses.
9) BHAF Constitution Review
It was agreed that this really must be completed in time for the AGM when, after the review being notified to members in the Newsletter, any amendments to the Constitution might be approved. It was agreed to hold a dedicated meeting to progress both the Newsletter and this issue.

Action: TL to contact both Mel and Bev re their input  
10) Eastbrook/EF Issue
John confirmed that work has begun at Eastbrook now, that negotiation and agreement with the Council was met over a rent rebate for those tenants affected however, some tenants have still received their rent notices for 2010/11. It was agreed that this is an issue for Matt to cover.
Action: JB to contact Matt Hewes
11) Date of Next Meeting
It was agreed to meet on Monday 13 December at 7pm at Carol’s, not for a normal Committee meeting but to progress the Newsletter and the Constitution review.

12) AOB

i) Regarding Weald, some tenants have expressed real dissatisfaction with the way in which the site is run and, in particular, reference has been made to one of the SR’ s behaviour and attitude towards tenants. It was noted that a meeting is being held at Blatchington Mill on 7 December. Matt Hewes, a representative from the Council’s Legal Department, John Burns, Peter Ferris and the Weald complainants will be present.
Action: JB to update the Committee at the next full Committee meeting

ii) Steve confirmed that Patcham Community Centre has been booked for the SR meetings in 2011, these being scheduled for the third Wednesday in January, June and September.

iii) Steve advised that Jacob Nowinski, a very competent and established SR at Whitehawk Hill, had called Steve to have a bit of a rant because he feels that he has been undermined by Matt, a situation which is not uncommon. It was agreed that this should serve as a reminder to the Committee to challenge the Council over their actions.
iv) John Burns advised that he had agreed to the Federation meeting the cost of the booking fee for Hove Town Hall as the venue for the 2011 AGM.

Action: SL to arrange payment of the fee

v) Carol raised the issue of devolved management of allotment sites, in particular at Foredown, and she expressed a wish for the Federation to go to Eastbourne to see how it works there. It was agreed that a visit would be made in the Spring 2011.

vi) An email from Bev Anderson was noted in relation to the children’s competition next year and the fact that she may well need to stand down as the organiser for the Federation. Discussion followed regarding the categories for the competition, the age ranges and the format for the 2011 flyer. It was agreed that there should be age ranges across four competition categories i.e.
· Age 7 and under

· Age 7 to 12

· Twelve plus

· Tallest sunflower

· Biggest courgette (with name carved in )

· Best scarecrow

· Best 1x1 metre plot

Tracey offered to help with the competition, at least as far as organising entries and buying the presents, and Carol agreed to discuss the flyer with the Harvest Project.

Action: CD to report back at the next full Committee meeting

vii) There was general confusion about the date of the next Council Liaison meeting i.e. is it Monday 6 or Wednesday 8 December?

Action: JB will contact Matt Hewes on his return from holiday

viii) Carol raised the idea of using the Development Fund (given the current lack of applications) to meet the costs of compost deliveries. It was agreed that such deliveries would be for the benefit of all on the sites and that it might be a good idea where it was possible to make such a delivery of a large quantity of compost.

Action: CD to email the contact details of a company she knows of which delivers the compost from green waste
